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I. Introduction:

The Jesuit Order – a.k.a. the Society of Jesus, the Order of
Jesus, the Sons of Loyola, and “the Company” (it was once called
“the Company of Jesus”) – was founded in 1534 by Ignatius Loyola.
It was officially recognized as a Roman Catholic religious order
by Pope Paul III in 1540. Jesuits are famous as educators, and as
“father-confessors” to emperors, kings (and their mistresses),
queens, princes, princesses, high-ranking military officers, and
many of the powerful and wealthy elite of the world. Jesuits are
also infamous as seducers of women in the confessional, murderers
of kings, makers of sedition, organizers of coup d’états,
infiltrators of Protestant denominations, instigators of
massacres, and fomenters of wars and revolutions. Numerous books
have been written about the Jesuit Order. Some of these books
contend that many of the men at the higher levels of the Jesuit
Order have been – and are – very evil men! Let us carefully
consider the following questions, which I hope to answer in the
“conclusions” section of this newsletter:

1. Is the Jesuit Order – at its higher levels – the most evil
organization that the world has seen over the past 4½+ centuries?

2. Why has the Jesuit Order been expelled from so many countries,
including from many predominantly Roman Catholic countries,
during its history?

3. Are the Jesuit Order and the Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic
Church-State responsible for fomenting many wars and revolutions,
such as World War I and World War II?

4. Is the Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State the
greatest threat to civil and religious liberty that the world has
ever seen?

5. Have agents of the Jesuit Order been responsible for
assassinating numerous heads of State over the centuries?

6. Does the Jesuit Order, which controls the Roman Catholic
Church-State, the Knights of Malta, the highest levels of the
Knights of Columbus and of Opus Dei, and the highest levels of
Freemasonry, etc., sit at the very top of the New World Order
(N.W.O.) “pyramid”?

7. Does the Jesuit Order, through its control of various secret



societies, such as high-level Freemasonry and the Knights of
Malta, control the International Intelligence Community?

8. Does the Jesuit Order, through its control of the wealthy,
powerful, and influential Knights of Malta – and other “agents”
on the Jesuit payroll – control the International Banking
Community?

Surely inquiring minds would like answers to the above questions.
Please carefully read and consider the “definitions” found in the
next section, and the numerous quotations dealing with the Jesuit
Order that are found within this newsletter.

Important Note: The intention of this TTT issue is to expose many
of the evil deeds carried out on the instructions of higher-level
members of the Jesuit Order – including the General of the Order
– and the resulting harm, mayhem, and death that the Jesuit
Order’s actions and operations have brought to many peoples and
nations. (The Jesuits have “justified” – or “excused” – these
evil deeds with their “maxims” of “the end justifies the means”
and “for the greater glory of God”!) The reader should keep in
mind that lower-level Jesuits (especially those of the first
three degrees) know little to nothing of the evil that goes on at
the higher levels of the Jesuit Order. (The same can be said for
most Roman Catholics, i.e., they know little to nothing of the
evil that goes on at the higher levels of the Jesuit Order – or
at the higher levels of the Papacy itself!) Unfortunately, these
lower-level Jesuits – due to the blind obedience that they are
required to give to all superiors in their order – are merely
“tools” in the hands of their superiors; and these lower-level
Jesuits often carry out various operations and activities for the
sinister intermediate – and long-range – “goals” of the Jesuit
Order – goals about which they know little to nothing!

II. Definitions:

NOTE: Please read the “definitions” in this section prior to
reading the rest of this newsletter. I believe that these
“definitions” should help most readers to better understand the
many quotations used within this newsletter – and also to better
understand some of the reasons why Jesuit agents and/or their
hired “hit men” assassinate heads of State – and even some popes!

“Abbé” (Per Webster’s New World College Dictionary, Fourth



Edition; Wiley Publishing, Inc.; 2006): “A French title of
respect, given to a priest, minister, etc.”

“Ad hominem” (Per Webster’s New World Dictionary, Second College
Edition; William Collins + World Publishing Co., Inc.; 1974):
“[Literally, to the man]: Appealing to one’s prejudices rather
than to reason, as by attacking one’s opponent rather than
debating the issue.”

“Ad hominem [attack]” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“An ‘ad hominem attack’ occurs when one attacks his opponent’s
character, background, past sins or indiscretions, associations,
intelligence, scholarship, etc., rather than honestly debating
the topic or subject of discussion, writing, etc. This has
frequently been the standard ‘tactic’ used by so-called
‘liberals’, ‘social engineers’, secret societies, cults, etc. –
and by those attempting to defend the bloody history and/or the
unscriptural, manmade doctrines and practices of the Roman
Catholic Church-State! It is the old ‘attack the MESSENGER’
rather than honestly debate the MESSAGE. Some folks call it
‘character assassination’. It is a favorite ‘tool’ and tactic of
the Jesuit Order.

Roman Catholic apologists, including Jesuits, have great
difficulties trying to debate any ‘opponent’ who has a good
knowledge of both church history and the Holy Bible. Thus, their
primary weapon of ‘debate’ must generally revert to an ‘ad
hominem’ attack of their ‘opponent’.”

“Ad majorem Dei gloriam” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “‘Ad majorem Dei gloriam’ is a phrase in Latin (meaning ‘to
[i.e., for] the greater glory of God’) that the Jesuits use to
‘justify’ – to excuse – any evil, sin, or crime (e.g., murder,
treason, perjury, stealing, etc.) that they or their agents
commit in order to advance the interests of the Jesuit Order
and/or of the Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State.
Another phrase that the Jesuits use to ‘justify’ and excuse their
evil, sins, and crimes is ‘the end justifies the means’.”

“Alexander I, Czar of Russia” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI
& TTT): “Alexander I was born in 1777, and was assassinated by
the Jesuits (by means of the poison cup) in 1825. He was the czar
of Russia from 1801 to 1825. Czar Alexander I expelled the Jesuit
Order from all of Russia in 1820. (He had earlier expelled the



Jesuits from Moscow and St. Petersburg in 1816.) For these
‘crimes’ against the Jesuits – and because Czar Alexander I had
been tolerant of all religious sects in Russia – he was hated by
the Jesuits. There was yet another reason why the Jesuits hated
Czar Alexander I. Author E.H. Broadbent tells us that in 1812
Czar Alexander I had ‘encouraged the establishment of the British
and Foreign Bible Society in Russia, giving it special
privileges…’ Broadbent also tells us that Czar Alexander I had
told visitors to St. Petersburg that he ‘had never seen a Bible
until he was forty years of age, but when at that time he was
directed to it he devoured it’. The Jesuits eventually succeeded
in murdering this good Bible-believing Russian Czar who wanted to
get God’s Holy Word (the Bible) – in the Russian language – into
the hands of the Russian people!”

“Alexander II, Czar of Russia” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of
ETI & TTT): “Alexander II was born in 1818, and was czar of
Russia from 1855 to 1881. He was assassinated in 1881 by agents
of the Jesuits, who threw hand-made bombs at him as he rode
through St. Petersburg. His proclamation in 1861 had resulted in
the emancipation of 23 million serfs. Because the Jesuits had
fomented the Polish rebellion, Czar Alexander II revoked Papal
Rome’s Concordat with Russia. He also twice broke diplomatic
relations with the Papacy (in 1866 and in 1877).

Relatively few Americans are aware of the fact that Czar
Alexander II helped to preserve the American Union at the time of
the American Civil War of 1861-65. Because France and England
were preparing to intervene militarily on the side of the South
(the Confederate States of America), Czar Alexander II sent part
of the Russian fleet to U.S. shores, placing those Russian naval
vessels under the direct command of President Lincoln. In doing
so, Czar Alexander II was sending a clear message to France and
England that if they intervened militarily on the side of the
Confederacy, then Russia would intervene militarily on the side
of the North (the Union). Since the Papacy and the Jesuits
supported the Confederacy, and since they wanted to divide the
Union into two separate nations, they never forgave either
President Lincoln or Czar Alexander II. Both of them were
assassinated by agents of the Jesuit Order.”

“Black Pope” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The
term ‘Black Pope’ is an Italian nickname for the Jesuit Superior
General, the man who is the commander-in-chief of the ‘Society of



Jesus’ (i.e., the Jesuit Order). He is the real power ‘behind the
throne’ of the Papacy; and he is also the master of all these:
his Jesuit Order, the Knights of Malta, the highest levels of the
Knights of Columbus, the highest levels of Opus Dei, and the
highest levels of Freemasonry – and of all the subgroups that he
controls through these powerful and influential organizations.
Two of the most powerful subgroups under the control of the
‘Black Pope’ are the International Intelligence Community and the
International Banking Community.”

“Black Pope” (Per U.S. Army Brigadier General Thomas M. Harris,
author of the book “Rome’s Responsibility for the Assassination
of Abraham Lincoln”; 1897; Page 29): “The organization of the
[Ed.: Roman Catholic] Hierarchy is a complete military despotism,
of which the Pope is the ostensible [Ed.: i.e., apparent;
seeming] head; but of which, the Black Pope [Ed.: i.e., the
Superior General of the Jesuits], is the real head. The Black
Pope is the head of the order of the Jesuits, and is called a
General [Ed.: more specifically, the Superior General]. He not
only has command of his own order, but [Ed.: also] directs and
controls the general policy of the [Ed.: Roman Catholic] Church.
He [Ed.: i.e., the Black Pope] is the power behind the throne,
and is the real potential head of the Hierarchy. The whole
machine is under the strictest rules of military discipline. The
whole thought and will of this machine, to plan, propose and
execute, is found in its head. There is no independence of
thought, or of action, in its subordinate parts. Implicit and
unquestioning obedience to the orders of superiors in authority,
is the sworn duty of the priesthood of every grade…”

“Booth, John Wilkes” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“American actor John Wilkes Booth was born in 1838, and was shot
to death in 1865. In 1860 Booth had been initiated into the
Knights of the Golden Circle, a Jesuit ‘front group’. John Wilkes
Booth, a convert to Roman Catholicism, had as his ‘spiritual
director’ the Jesuit priest B.F. Wiget. Booth shot and mortally
wounded President Abraham Lincoln on the night of April 14th,
1865; however, he did not act alone. There were at least nine
other [low-to-mid-level] conspirators, and most – if not all – of
them were also members of the Jesuit-controlled Knights of the
Golden Circle. A 12-man Military Commission [i.e., Court] tried
eight of the conspirators in the Lincoln assassination, and
sentenced four of them to be hanged by the neck until dead.”



“Boucher, Charles” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Charles Boucher was one of the Roman Catholic priests in Canada
who helped Lincoln-assassination-arch conspirator John Harrison
Surratt (a Jesuit trained Roman Catholic) to hide out in Canada
until he could safely sail to England. Another Roman Catholic
priest in Canada who helped Surratt was LaPierre.”

“Calumniator” (Per Webster’s 1828 Dictionary of the English
Language): “One who slanders; one who falsely and knowingly
accuses another of a crime or offense, or maliciously propagates
false accusations or reports.”

“Calumny” (Per Webster’s 1828 Dictionary of the English
Language): “Slander; false accusation of a crime or offense,
knowingly or maliciously made or reported, to the injury of
another; false representation of facts reproachful to another,
made by design, and with knowledge of its falsehood…)

Ed. comment to the preceding two definitions: A number of Jesuit
writers simply love to use the word “calumny” to describe any
truthful statement about the nefarious and sinister activities of
the Jesuit Order – past or present, and the word “calumniator” to
describe various persons telling the truth about the nefarious
and sinister activities of the Jesuit Order – past or present.

“Casuistry” (Per Webster’s 1828 Dictionary of the English
Language): “The science or doctrine of cases of conscience; the
science of resolving cases of doubtful propriety, or of
determining the lawfulness or unlawfulness of what a man may do,
by rules or principles drawn from the scriptures, from the laws
of society, or from equity and natural reason.”

Ed. comment to the preceding definition: The term “Jesuit
casuistry” is found in books written about the Jesuit Order. When
one reads writings of various Jesuit “doctors” and scholars
concerning “cases of conscience”, the “resolving [of] cases of
doubtful propriety”, and the “determining [of] the lawfulness or
unlawfulness of what a man may do”, one notices that Jesuit
“doctors” and scholars, in their “Jesuit casuistry”, provide so
many “escape clauses” and “loopholes” in their writings that they
are able to justify (i.e., to excuse) – and to permit – just
about every sin and crime, to include murder, treason, perjury,
stealing, etc. Many of the Jesuits’ opinions found in their
writings on “casuistry” contradict the clear teachings of the



Holy Bible!

“Clement XIII, Pope” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Carlo della Torre Rezzonico was born in 1693, and was
assassinated in 1769. He was pope from 1758 to 1769. He was
poisoned to death in 1769 by the Jesuits the night before his
scheduled signing of a papal document that would have suppressed
the Jesuit Order.”

“Clement XIV, Pope” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Lorenzo Ganganelli was born in 1705. He was pope from 1769 to
1774. He was poisoned to death in 1774 by the Jesuits as
‘payback’ for having signed a papal document in 1773 abolishing
the Jesuit Order ‘forever’. He is reported to have stated before
he died: ‘Alas, I knew they [Ed.: i.e., the Jesuits] would poison
me; but I did not expect to die in so slow and cruel a manner.’”

“Concordat” (Per Dave Hunt, author of “A Woman Rides the Beast”;
Harvest House Publishers; 1994; Page 521): “[Ed.: A concordat is]
a treaty or agreement defining relationships and duties between
the Vatican and secular governments. This is only possible
because Vatican City, unlike any other city on earth, is
recognized as a state on a par with secular nations and thus able
to enter into politico-religious agreements and exchange
ambassadors with them.”

“Confession” (Per Webster’s 1828 American Dictionary of the
English Language; Meaning #3): “The act of disclosing sins or
faults to a priest; the disburdening of the conscience privately
to a confessor; sometimes called auricular confession.”

“Confessional” (Per Webster’s 1828 American Dictionary of the
English Language): “The seat where a priest or confessor sits to
hear confessions; a confession-chair.” [Ed.: Author and former
Roman Catholic priest Charles Chiniquy at times referred to the
“confessional” as the “confessional-box”. A more modern term
would be the “confessional booth”.]

“Confessor” (Per Webster’s 1828 American Dictionary of the
English Language; Meaning #3): “A priest; one who hears the
confessions of others, and has power to grant them absolution.”

Ed. comments to the preceding definition:

(1) The Jesuit Order made sure that Jesuit priests became the



“father-confessors” to emperors, kings, the mistresses of
emperors and kings, queens, princes, princesses, revolutionary
leaders, top military generals, and the rest of the “higher
levels of society”. (The “confessional” is no doubt the greatest
intelligence-gathering system ever devised by man! The
“confessional” is also a great system for controlling and
directing people of power and influence!)

(2) James Aitken Wylie, in his book “The Jesuits: Their Moral
Maxims and Plots”, tells us: “The Jesuits are famous as
confessors. The reason is obvious. The confessional is a ‘window’
through which to explore the secrets of families and
neighborhoods. It [Ed.: the confessional] will be diligently
worked in Scotland, and the whole land searched out by the quiet
probing of its far-reaching antennae. These strangers [Ed.: i.e.,
Wylie is referring to the Jesuit priests who were coming to
Scotland] will soon know better than ourselves the social and
moneyed condition of our aristocratic families, the estates that
may be secured on advantageous terms; the rich widows and dowried
young ladies, whose persons they [Ed.: i.e., the Jesuits] may
deposit in a convent, and their wealth in the coffers of the
[Ed.: Roman Catholic] Church. …The confessional is a device for
emptying purses as well as [Ed.: for] relieving burdened
consciences.”

“Congress of Vienna” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“The ‘Congress of Vienna’ was held from 1814 to 1815 in Vienna,
Austria. Various European monarchs (‘Divine Righters’) got
together at the urging of Papal Rome in order to plan the
destruction of the American Constitutional Republic. European
monarchs (again at the urging of Papal Rome) met at Verona, Italy
in 1822 for ‘Part II’ of the secret meetings for planning the
destruction of America. Later, high-level Jesuits met in 1825 at
Chieri, Italy to ‘fine-tune’ the plans for destroying the
American Constitutional Republic. The bloody American Civil War
of 1861-1865 was one of the ‘fruits’ of those sinister plans made
at these three secret meetings in the early 19th century.”

“Croatia” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “Croatia is
a country in southeastern Europe. It was once part of Hungary,
and then part of the Austro-Hungarian Empire; and in 1918 it
became part of Yugoslavia. In 1941 Nazi Germany set up a puppet
Fascist regime in Croatia under the leadership of Roman Catholic
Ante Pavelic and two Jesuit prelates, Aloysius Stepinac and Ivan



Saric, respectively the archbishops of Zagreb and Sarajevo.”

“Divine Righters of Europe” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “The ‘Divine Righters of Europe’ is an expression used by
Burke McCarty in her book ‘The Suppressed Truth about the
Assassination of Abraham Lincoln’. (I suspect that other writers
of her era used the same expression. It was no doubt derived from
the expression, ‘the Divine Right of Kings [and Popes’].) The
Papacy and European monarchs together ruled Europe for many
centuries with an iron fist, based upon the idea that all
authority to rule comes from God through the Papacy! Thus, the
ruler of the State could do whatever he wanted – no matter how
evil – without any accountability to earthly authority, with the
sole exception of his accountability to the pope of Rome, who had
the power to crown or dethrone him. The pope, likewise, could do
whatever he wanted – no matter how evil – with no apparent
accountability to any earthly authority. (Note: For the past 4½+
centuries – with the exception of several decades – the ‘Black
Pope’ – the Jesuit Superior General, has, from behind the scenes,
ruled the ‘White Pope’.) Burke McCarty also refers to these
‘Divine Righters of Europe’ as the ‘enemies of freedom’. The
‘Divine Righters of Europe’ (in the 19th century) hated religious
liberty, freedom of conscience, freedom of speech, freedom of the
press, freedom of assembly, ‘popular, representative government’,
and ‘separation of church and State’. In other words, the ‘Divine
Righters of Europe’ (in the 19th century) considered the
liberties and freedoms cherished by Americans, along with the
American form of ‘popular, representative government’ with its
‘separation of church and State’, to be a ‘most pestilential
error’ and a ‘virus’ that, if left unchecked, would ‘spread’ to
Europe.

‘Divine Righter’ European monarchs, at the urging of the Papacy,
and under the guidance of the Jesuit Order, met twice in the 19th
century in order to plan the destruction of the American
Constitutional Republic: first at the Congress of Vienna
(Austria) in 1814-15; and then at Verona, Italy in 1822. High-
level Jesuits later met at Chieri, Italy in 1825 to ‘fine-tune’
those plans for the destruction of the American Constitutional
Republic.

The Jesuit-fomenting of the American Civil War of 1861-1865 (with
the intent to split the American Constitution Republic into two
separate nations) was no doubt a key element in the Divine



Righters’ planned destruction of America; however, President
Abraham Lincoln, with help from Czar Alexander II of Russia,
thwarted the Jesuit-Papal plans to divide the Union. For daring
to oppose and to bring to naught these Jesuit-Papal plans to
split the Union in two, both President Abraham Lincoln and Czar
Alexander II would be brutally assassinated by agents of Jesuit-
controlled Papal Rome.”

“Freemasonry” (Per I.A. Sadler, author of the book “Mystery,
Babylon the Great”; the Cromwell Press; 2003; Pages 175-181):
“Freemasonry is another branch of the Babylonian Mysteries, which
has survived under different names from the time of the fall of
open pagan worship in the 5th century. …Freemasonry is just as
ripe for manipulation by the Jesuits and the Church of Rome, that
it may be used for the purposes of [Ed.: Papal] ROME, as any
Protestant denomination. [Ed.: Freemasonry has been manipulated
by the Jesuits for several centuries.] …In Britain and the USA,
Freemasonry appears as a ‘Christian’ organization. However, this
is a most dangerous pretense, for the true god of Freemasonry is
Lucifer, who is Satan appearing as an angel of light. …Both
Freemasonry and the Church of Rome [Ed.: at their highest levels]
worship the same god… Masonic ceremonies implicitly deny the
sufficiency of Scripture. … [Ed.: Freemasonry] is particularly
strong in many Baptist churches in the USA… Those in the lower
levels of Freemasonry know nothing about the higher and even more
secretive degrees.”

“French Revolution, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “The bloody French Revolution of 1789-1799 was planned,
fomented, and orchestrated by a Jesuit front group called the
‘Illuminati” (whom some folks falsely believe is a Jewish-led
group). The ‘Illuminati’ had been set up on May 1, 1776 by Jesuit
Adam Weishaupt – a man who had taught Roman Catholic Canon Law at
the Jesuit College at Ingolstadt in Bavaria (southern Germany).”

“Harris, Thomas M.” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“U.S. Army Brigadier General Thomas M. Harris was a member of the
12-man Military Commission [i.e., Court] that in 1865 tried eight
of the conspirators in the Lincoln assassination. (Most, if not
all, of the lower-to-mid-level conspirators in the Lincoln
assassination were members of a Jesuit-controlled front group
called the Knights of the Golden Circle.) Harris wrote a book
about the conspiracy to assassinate President Lincoln, entitled
‘Rome’s Responsibility for the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln’.



(Harris’ book was published in 1897.) Brigadier General Harris’
participation on the 12-man Military Commission that tried eight
of the Lincoln-assassination conspirators gave him access to
direct testimony concerning Papal Rome’s vile conspiracy to
murder Lincoln, making him highly qualified to write on that
topic. He died in 1906.”

“Harrison, William Henry” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “William Henry Harrison was born in 1773, and was
assassinated in 1841 – only 35 days after taking office. This
former U.S. general became the 9th President of the United States
in 1841, and was in robust health upon assuming office. However,
in his inaugural address, he spoke out against ‘government by
divine right’ – thus putting himself at odds with the ‘divine
righters’ in Europe (i.e., with Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome and
the despotic European monarchs who together had made plans to
destroy the American Constitutional Republic at the Congress of
Vienna in 1814-15, and at Verona, Italy in 1822). Top-level
Jesuits later finetuned those plans for destroying the American
Republic at Chieri, Italy in 1825. Author Burke McCarty tells us
that President Harrison ‘died from arsenic poisoning,
administered by the tools of [Ed.: Papal] Rome’.”

“Heretic” (Per Webster’s 1828 American Dictionary of the English
Language): “1. A person under any religion, but particularly the
Christian, who holds and teaches opinions repugnant to the
established faith, or that which is made the standard of
orthodoxy. In strictness, among Christians, a person who holds
and avows religious opinions contrary to the doctrines of
Scripture, the only rule of faith and practice. 2. Any one who
maintains erroneous opinions.” “Heretic(s)” (Per Darryl Eberhart,
Editor of ETI & TTT): “(As concerns historical ROMAN CATHOLIC use
of this term): ‘Heretic(s)’ is a label frequently applied by
Papal Rome to those individuals or groups that have dared in the
past – or who dare even today – to question either (1) papal
temporal power and/or authority, or (2) any of the unscriptural
doctrines and practices based solely upon ‘tradition’ that have
been promulgated by the hierarchy of the Roman Catholic Church-
State, such as ‘transubstantiation’, ‘indulgences’, ‘purgatory’,
‘Mass cards and prayers for the dead’, ‘papal infallibility’,
‘worship of images’, ‘mandatory celibacy for priests and nuns’,
‘auricular confession to an authorized priest’, ‘apostolic
succession’, and various aspects of Papal Rome’s ‘Mariolatry’.
Papal Rome has, in past centuries, also applied the label of



‘heretic’ to those individuals possessing, printing, or
distributing Bibles.”

Ed. comment to the preceding definitions of “heretic”: It is easy
for corrupt church officials to “label” a group of Bible-
believing Christians (even the population of an entire region or
province) as “heretics”, and then to send armies to crush them
and to loot their property! The hierarchy of the Roman Catholic
Church-State, i.e., Papal Rome, labeled the Bible-believing
Albigensian and Waldensian Christians as “heretics” prior to
sending armies to crush them!

“Illuminati” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The
modern version of the Illuminati (whom some folks falsely believe
is a Jewish-led group) was formed on May 1, 1776 by Jesuit Adam
Weishaupt, who had previously taught Roman Catholic Canon Law at
the Jesuit College at Ingolstadt in Bavaria (southern Germany).
Jesuit Adam Weishaupt PRETENDED to leave the Jesuit Order so that
he could set up a Jesuit front group called the ‘Illuminati’.
This Jesuit front group, the Illuminati, planned, fomented, and
orchestrated the bloody French Revolution of 1789-1799. By using
this Illuminati front group, the Jesuit Order was given a great
degree of ‘plausible deniability’ about the key role that it had
played in the French Revolution.”

“International Banksters” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “‘International Banksters’ is an expression that I use to
describe the Jesuit-controlled financial cabal that controls the
leaders and governments of many nations on this planet. Some
people allege that ‘the Jews’ run international banking; however,
my research has shown me that Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome is by
far the number one financial entity in the world!
Jesuitcontrolled Papal Rome rules the financial world through the
Vatican’s banking and financial interests (in Rome, throughout
Europe, and in the USA), through the wealthy Jesuit-controlled
Knights of Malta Order, and through many other Jesuit-controlled
financial subgroups.

As Dr. Stanley Monteith, on page 58 of his book ‘Brotherhood of
Darkness’ (2000), tells us: ‘Some sincere people believe that the
Jews, or the Jewish bankers, are behind the world conspiracy.
There are many clues that lead people to that conclusion, but I
can assure you that the evidence has been planted to divert
attention away from the truth.’ (End of quote)



Indeed, some folks like to point to the Rothschild banking
dynasty as proof that ‘the Jews’ run international banking;
however, one of the titles of the Rothschilds, according to
author F. Tupper Saussy, is ‘Guardians of the Vatican Treasury’.
Some folks would argue that the Rothschilds should be labeled as
‘Court Jews’ of Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome.

Some would also argue that the Knights Templar Order was the
first international banking cabal. It is worth noting that when
the Knights Templar Order was suppressed (i.e., it was officially
dissolved by Pope Clement V in 1312), the Knights of Malta (a
Roman Catholic order controlled today by the Jesuit Order)
‘absorbed’ some of the great wealth of the Knights Templar. Many
of the world’s richest bankers have been Jesuit-controlled
Knights of Malta.

The Jesuit-controlled international banksters have fomented and
orchestrated – and helped to finance – many of the revolutions
and wars of the last three to four centuries (including two world
wars) – and have profited nicely from the maiming and murder of
millions of people.”

“Jesuit” (Per Webster’s 1828 Dictionary of the English Language):
“One of the Society of Jesus, so called, founded by Ignatius
Loyola; a society remarkable for their cunning in propagating
their principles.”

“Jesuitic” or “Jesuitical” (Per Webster’s 1828 Dictionary of the
English Language): “[1.] Pertaining to the Jesuits or their
principles and arts. 2. Designing; cunning; deceitful;
prevaricating.”

“Jesuitically” (Per Webster’s 1828 Dictionary of the English
Language): “Craftily.”

“Jesuitism” (Per Webster’s 1828 Dictionary of the English
Language): “[1.] The arts, principles and practices of the
Jesuits. 2. Cunning; deceit; hypocrisy; prevarication; deceptive
practices to effect a purpose.”\ Ed. comment to the preceding
four definitions: English is not the only language that equates
the word “Jesuit” – and words derived from it – with “cunning;
deceit; hypocrisy; prevarication; [and] “deceptive practices to
effect a purpose”!

“Jesuit Order, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):



“The Jesuit Order was founded in 1534 by Ignatius of Loyola, and
was officially approved as a religious order of the Roman
Catholic Church by Pope Paul III in 1540. The primary goals of
this order are (1) to roll back the Protestant Reformation and
the freedoms that it brought to many of the inhabitants of this
planet; (2) to enhance the temporal power and prestige of the
Papacy (and its ‘White Pope’); and (3) to rule despotically over
the governments of the world through the Papacy. The head of the
Jesuit Order is the Jesuit Superior General – the ‘Black Pope’ –
the real power behind the Papal throne. The Jesuit Superior
General is also the master of all these: his JESUIT ORDER, the
Knights of Malta, the highest levels of the Knights of Columbus,
the highest levels of Opus Dei, and the highest levels of
Freemasonry – and of all the numerous subgroups that he controls
through these powerful and influential organizations. The Jesuit
Order is infamous for infiltrating governments and other
religious denominations, fomenting revolutions and wars,
assassinating heads of State, and subverting nations. I believe
that it is almost impossible to understand European history and
Church history (of the past 4½+ centuries) without a good
understanding of the Protestant Reformation and the Jesuit-led
Counter-Reformation.”

“Jesuit Temporal Coadjutor” (Per Eric Jon Phelps, author of
“Vatican Assassins”): “A Jesuit temporal coadjutor is someone who
performs service or duties for the Jesuit Order, but who is not a
Jesuit priest. This person may be of any race, religion, or sex.”

“Knights of Columbus” (Per Jeremiah J. Crowley, author of
“Romanism: A Menace to the Nation”; The Menace Publishing Co.;
1912; Pages 154-157): “The Knights of Columbus, founded in New
Haven, Connecticut, February 2, 1882, by Rev. M. J. McGivney,
curate of St. Mary’s Church…an adroit feature of this
organization, to which Roman Catholics only are eligible, is the
initiative service of four degrees…they work in collusion with
the Hierarchy, and are heart and soul in politics. This fact is
well known to political machines and non-Catholic politicians,
whose candidates must receive the approval of [Ed.: Jesuit-
controlled Papal] Rome and the Knights [Ed.: of Columbus] before
they dare nominate them for either dog pound or presidency. The
Knights of Columbus’…principle business is politics – Jesuitical
politics.”

“Knights of Malta” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):



“The Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta is a Roman Catholic
religious-military order headquartered in Rome with, and under
the command of, the Jesuit Superior General. Much of the wealth
of the Knights Templar Order, when it was dissolved in 1312 by
Pope Clement V, was given to the Knights of Malta. Many Jesuit-
controlled Knights of Malta have held top-level positions in
various governments, in the world’s foremost intelligence
agencies, in international banking, and in the publishing world.
A number of Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta continue to hold
such powerful and influential positions. According to author and
researcher Eric Jon Phelps, the following heads of the Central
Intelligence Agency have all been Knights of Malta: William
Donovan (head of the OSS – the predecessor to the CIA), Allen
Dulles (who was also a high-level Freemason), John McCone,
William Casey, William Colby, George Tenet, and Leon Panetta.”

“Knights of The Golden Circle” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of
ETI & TTT): “The Knights of the Golden Circle was a secret
society controlled by the Jesuits (i.e., it was a Jesuit front
group) that helped, along with Jesuit-controlled high-level
Freemasons on both sides of the conflict, to foment the American
Civil War of 1861-65 that took the lives of up to 620,000
American soldiers (combined total dead from wounds and disease
from both sides) and possibly up to 50,000 civilians. John Wilkes
Booth, the man who shot Abraham Lincoln on April 14th, 1865, was
a member of the Knights of the Golden Circle, as were many of his
fellow conspirators.”

“La Chaise, Pere” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“François de la Chaise was born in 1624, and died in 1709. He
became a Jesuit priest, and later was the Jesuit ‘father-
confessor’ to French King Louis XIV. In 1685 La Chaise advised
Louis XIV to revoke the Edict of Nantes that had earlier (in
1598) granted religious liberty to all the citizens of France.
Jesuit La Chaise also urged Louis XIV to exterminate as many
French Protestant Huguenots as possible, thus leading to the
slaughter of many thousands of innocent French Protestants!”

“Lamormaini, William” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“William Lamormaini was a Jesuit priest, and one of the father-
confessors to Ferdinand II (Emperor of the Holy Roman Empire from
1619 to 1637). Jesuit Becan had been the father-confessor-advisor
to Emperor Ferdinand II before Lamormaini took that important
position. Both of these Jesuit father-confessor-advisors



constantly urged the emperor to exterminate the Protestants
within his realm. Indeed, the blame for the carnage of the brutal
and bloody Thirty Years’ War (1618-1648) that decimated much of
Central Europe can be laid directly at the feet of the Jesuit
Order. As German historian Karl Theodor Griesinger stated in
1873: ‘The whole frightful responsibility for this terrible
Thirty Years’ War must rest upon the Emperor Ferdinand II, and
his teachers, rulers, and bosom friends, the Sons of Loyola [Ed.:
i.e., the Jesuits].’”

“LaPierre” [or, La Pierre or Lapierre] (Per Darryl Eberhart,
Editor of ETI & TTT): “LaPierre was one of the Roman Catholic
priests in Canada who helped John Harrison Surratt (a Jesuit-
trained Roman Catholic who was an arch conspirator in the Lincoln
assassination) to hide out in Canada until he could safely set
sail for England. (Charles Boucher was another Roman Catholic
priest in Canada who provided assistance to arch conspirator
Surratt.)”

“Lincoln, Abraham” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Abraham Lincoln was born in 1809, and was assassinated in 1865.
He became the 16th U.S. President in 1861. As a young lawyer in
Illinois, Lincoln had successfully defended a Roman Catholic
priest, Charles Chiniquy. (Chiniquy had been framed by agents of
Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome for a crime he did not commit. False
testimony had been given by the sister of a Roman Catholic priest
named Lebel, who had promised her some land if she would bear
false witness against Chiniquy.) The Jesuits never forgave either
Lincoln or Chiniquy, and would later orchestrate the conspiracy
to decapitate the leadership of the USA on April 14th, 1865, when
President Lincoln was shot and mortally wounded by John Wilkes
Booth, and Secretary of State William H. Seward barely survived a
savage knife-attack by Lewis Payne. (Most, if not all, of the
lower-to-midlevel conspirators in the Lincoln assassination were
members of the Jesuit-controlled Knights of the Golden Circle.)
Here are some of the primary reasons why agents of the Jesuits
conspired to assassinate President Abraham Lincoln: (1) Lincoln
had preserved the Union, thwarting Jesuit and Papal plans and
efforts to divide it; (2) Lincoln had refused loans (with
exorbitant interest rates) from Jesuit-controlled European
bankers during the American Civil War of 1861-1865; and, (3)
Lincoln wanted to bring the southern states back into the Union
under kind and generous terms – something that agents of
Jesuitcontrolled Papal Rome strongly opposed.”



“McCarty, Burke” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “Ms.
Burke McCarty was a former Roman Catholic who had the great
courage to write about the involvement of Papal Rome and the
Jesuit Order in the assassination of President Abraham Lincoln.
Her book, entitled ‘The Suppressed Truth about the Assassination
of Abraham Lincoln’, was published in 1924. Burke McCarty stated:
‘In all the bloody history of the Papacy, perhaps in no one man,
as in Abraham Lincoln, was there concentrated such a multitude of
reasons for his annihilation by that [Ed.: papal] system.’ She
spent over seven years researching the conspiracy to assassinate
President Lincoln before writing her book. Ms. McCarty documents
in her book how the ‘Divine Righters in Europe’ (i.e., the
despotic European monarchs), with the blessings of the Papacy,
made plans for the destruction of the American Constitutional
Republic.”

“Meade, George Gordon” (Per Abraham Lincoln, as told to his
friend Charles Chiniquy; from page 298 of the Chick Publications’
edition of Chiniquy’s book “50 Years in the ‘Church’ of Rome”;
1985): “But it is evident that his [Ed.: i.e., Union Army Major
General George G. Meade’s] Romanism superseded his patriotism
after the battle [Ed.: of Gettysburg, Pennsylvania in July of
1863]. He [Ed.: i.e., Major General Meade] let [Ed.: i.e.,
allowed] the army of [Ed.: Confederate General Robert E.] Lee
escape when he could easily have cut his retreat and forced him
to surrender after losing nearly the half of his soldiers in the
last three days’ carnage.

When [Ed.: Major General] Meade was to order the pursuit [Ed.: of
General Lee’s Confederate army] after the battle [Ed.: of
Gettysburg], a stranger came in haste to the headquarters, and
that stranger was a disguised Jesuit. After ten minutes’
conversation with him, Meade made such arrangements for the
pursuit of the enemy that he escaped almost untouched with the
loss of only two guns [Ed.: i.e., two artillery pieces – two
cannons].”

“Morse, Samuel F.B.” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Samuel F.B. Morse was born in 1791, and he died in 1872. This
American artist and inventor of the telegraph traveled to Europe,
where he learned of Papal plots to destroy the American
Constitutional Republic. These sinister plots so alarmed Morse
that he wrote two books attempting to warn the American people
about the Papal and Jesuit conspiracy against America. One of



them, ‘Foreign Conspiracy Against the Liberties of the United
States’, was published in 1835. Samuel Morse personally warned
Abraham Lincoln about these Papal and Jesuit plots to destroy the
American Republic.”

“New World Order, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “The New World Order (N.W.O.) is basically the ‘blueprint’
for despotically ruling the world via a one-world economy, a one-
world government, and a one-world religion. The real master of
this coming N.W.O., who may continue to operate from behind the
scenes, is the ‘Black Pope’ (i.e., the Jesuit Superior General).
Since he controls his own powerful Jesuit Order, the wealthy
Knights of Malta, the top levels of Freemasonry, and the Roman
Catholic Church-State, he is clearly the most powerful man in the
world today. The one-world religion will most likely be headed by
the Roman Pontiff (i.e., the ‘White Pope’), although the ‘Black
Pope’ will continue to be the real power behind the papal throne
– as he has been for centuries. When the ‘game plan’ for the
N.W.O. is fully implemented, freedom of religion, freedom of
speech, and freedom of assembly – as well as the Right to keep
and bear firearms – will all be relics of the past. No dissent
will be tolerated, and dissenters will be terminated with
‘extreme prejudice’. One of the first acts of this N.W.O. will be
the launching of another modern-day [Papal] Inquisition.”

“New York City Draft Riots” (Per Abraham Lincoln, as told to
Charles Chiniquy; from page 299 of the Chick Publications’
edition of Chiniquy’s book “50 Years in the ‘Church’ of Rome”;
1985): “The New York [Ed.: City draft] riots [Ed.: of July 13-16,
1863] were evidently a Romish plot from beginning to end. We have
the proofs in hand that they were the work of [Ed.: Roman
Catholic] Bishop [Ed.: John] Hughes and his emissaries. No doubt
can remain about the bloody attempts of [Ed.: Jesuit-controlled
Papal] Rome to destroy New York [Ed.: City], when we know the
easy way it was stopped. I wrote to Bishop Hughes, telling him
that the whole country would hold him responsible for it [Ed.:
i.e., for causing the New York City draft riots] if he would not
stop it at once. He then gathered the rioters [Ed.: mostly Roman
Catholic Irish immigrants] around his palace, called them his
‘dear friends’, invited them to go back home peacefully, and all
was finished! So Jupiter of old used to raise a storm and stop it
with a nod of his head!”

“Papal Rome” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The



government of the Roman Catholic Church-State, whose headquarters
is presently in Rome, Italy.”

“Paris, Edmond” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Frenchman Edmond Paris is the author of several books about
Vatican and Jesuit fomenting of wars. Paris, who was born a Roman
Catholic, outlines in detail the Vatican’s geopolitical
maneuvering before and during World War I and World War II in his
two books entitled ‘The Secret History of the Jesuits’ and ‘The
Vatican Against Europe’. He also wrote about the slaughter of up
to one million innocent Serb Orthodox Christians by the Roman
Catholic Ustashi in Fascist Croatia in the 1940s in his book
‘Convert or Die’. Paris stated the following about Jesuit and
Papal responsibility for fomenting two world wars: ‘The public is
practically unaware of the overwhelming responsibility carried by
the Vatican and its Jesuits in the starting of two world wars – a
situation which may be explained in part by the gigantic finances
at the disposition of the Vatican and its Jesuits, giving them
power in so many spheres, especially since the last conflict.’”\
“Pavelic (or, Pavelitch), Ante (or, Anton)” (Per Darryl Eberhart,
Editor of ETI & TTT): “Ante Pavelic, the Roman Catholic dictator
of Fascist Croatia in the 1940s, along with his two Jesuit
‘buddies’ (Roman Catholic prelates Aloysius Stepinac and Ivan
Saric – respectively the archbishops of Zagreb and Sarajevo),
choreographed a brutal genocide that took the lives of up to one
million innocent Serb Orthodox Christians – men, women, and
children. (Many of those Serb Orthodox Christians were brutally
tortured prior to being murdered.) The Croatian Roman Catholic
hierarchy provided maximum support to Croatia’s brutal Fascist
regime during World War II. At the end of World War II the
Jesuitcontrolled Vatican helped this arch war criminal, Ante
Pavelic, along with many other Fascist and Nazi war criminals, to
hide out in Roman Catholic monasteries and convents throughout
Europe – even in the city of Rome – until they could be safely
moved to other countries (such as Argentina) via the ‘Vatican
Ratlines’.”

“Petre, Edward” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Jesuit priest Edward Petre was a fatherconfessor- advisor to
English King James II (an open Roman Catholic who ruled England
from 1685 to 1688). (Note: Jesuit John Warner was also a
confessor priest to King James II.) Petre was appointed to the
Privy Council during the reign of King James II. The actions
taken by King James II (at the urging of his two Jesuit father-



confessors) in his attempts to bring England back under Papal
Rome’s authority alienated many English Protestants and even some
English Catholics. The uproar became so great that Parliament,
fearing the outbreak of a civil war, offered the throne to James’
daughter Mary and her husband, William, Prince of Orange – who
accepted. Both King James II and Jesuit Edward Petre then went
into exile in France in 1688.”

“Principles of the Jesuits” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “‘Principles of the Jesuits’ is a book written by Henry
Hadley Norris that was published in 1839 in London, England.
After a brief introduction describing the Jesuit Order’s early
origins, its four classes of members, various Jesuit principles,
etc., the author then provides a collection of excerpts from the
writings of various Jesuit ‘doctors’ and scholars. When one reads
these quotations taken from the works of Jesuit ‘doctors’ and
scholars concerning ‘cases of conscience’, the ‘resolving [of]
cases of doubtful propriety’, and the ‘determining [of] the
lawfulness or unlawfulness of what a man may do’, one quickly
notices that these Jesuit ‘doctors’ and scholars provide so many
‘escape clauses’ and ‘loopholes’ in their writings that they are
able to justify – to excuse – and to permit – just about every
sin and crime imaginable, to include murder, treason, and the
turning in of one’s parents to the Inquisition to be burned,
etc.”

“Probabilism” (Per Webster’s New World College Dictionary, Fourth
Edition; Wiley Publishing, Inc.; 2006): “2. R.C.Ch. [Ed.: i.e.,
Roman Catholic Church] the principle that in matters concerning
which there is more than one probable opinion, it is lawful to
follow any one of them” [Ed.: Many Jesuit “doctors” and scholars
have written concerning “probabilism”. The book, “Principles of
the Jesuits” by Henry Hadley Norris, provides numerous examples
of Jesuit writings on “probabilism”.]

“Rivera, Dr. Alberto” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Alberto M. R. Rivera was born in 1935 in Spain. Alberto Rivera
became a Roman Catholic Jesuit priest. According to author Eric
Jon Phelps, Rivera spent 27 years in the Jesuit Order. He later
became a born-again, Bible-believing Christian. Dr. Rivera helped
to expose some of the sinister activities of the Jesuits, such as
their infiltration of Protestant denominations. There were a
number of attempts on Dr. Rivera’s life; he died of cancer on
June 20, 1997, having been, according to his wife Nury, poisoned.



[Ed.: The Jesuits often use the “poison cup” to eliminate their
enemies!]

To counter Roman Catholic allegations that Alberto Rivera was a
fraud, Sidney Hunter compiled information in a book, ‘Is Alberto
for Real?’, that proves that the accusations made by Dr. Rivera
against Papal Rome and the Jesuit Order are true! (This book
examines and answers the 12 most frequently made charges against
Dr. Rivera; it can be purchased via credit card by calling Chick
Publications at 1-909-987-0771.)

Sidney Hunter tells us: ‘…[Ed.: Roman] Catholics who know the
facts of their church seldom attempt to refute what [Ed.: Dr.]
Alberto [Ed.: Rivera] says about the [Ed.: Roman] Catholic Church
[Ed.: and the Jesuit Order]. Therefore, their attacks against him
come primarily in the form of relentless character assassinations
[Ed.: i.e., ad hominem attacks].

…Though many have tried over the last 10 years [Ed.: this book
was compiled in 1988], none has successfully refuted the claims
that Dr. [Ed.: Alberto] Rivera has made against the Roman
Catholic Church [Ed.: and the Jesuit Order].’ (End of quote)

The numerous books that I have read on the Roman Catholic Church,
and especially on the Jesuit Order, have convinced me that Dr.
Alberto Rivera, ex-Jesuit priest, was definitely “for real”! His
statements and comments about the Jesuit infiltration of various
Christian denominations, the intentions of Jesuit-controlled
Papal Rome to subjugate the United States and the rest of the
world under the Pope (via a despotic one-world government and a
one-world religion), etc., have been corroborated by many other
authors. Some of these authors are: Avro Manhattan, Edmond Paris,
Hector Macpherson, Eric Jon Phelps, F. Tupper Saussy, C.T.
Wilcox, Dave Hunt, Jack T. Chick, John Daniel, David W. Daniels,
and Bill Hughes.”

“Saric, Ivan” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “Jesuit
Ivan Saric, Archbishop of Sarajevo, was one of two Jesuit
prelates (the other was Aloysius Stepinac) who planned and
choreographed the slaughter of up to one million innocent Serb
Orthodox Christians in Fascist Croatia from 1941-45. As early as
1934 Jesuit Ivan Saric was a Croatian Ustashi leader.”

“Stepinac, Aloysius” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):



“Jesuit Aloysius Stepinac, Archbishop of Zagreb, was the Supreme
Military Apostolic Vicar of the torture-loving, mass-murdering
Ustashi Army in Fascist Croatia during World War II. He and his
friend, Jesuit Ivan Saric, Archbishop of Sarajevo, choreographed
‘the Vatican’s Holocaust’ in Fascist Croatia from 1941-45 that
took the lives of up to one million innocent Serb Orthodox
Christians – men, women, and children – many of whom were
brutally tortured prior to being murdered.”

“Stepinac, Aloysius” (Per Dave Hunt, author of the book “A Woman
Rides the Beast”; Harvest House Publishers; 1994; Page 302):
“[Ed.: Jesuit] Archbishop [Ed.: Aloysius] Stepinac headed the
committee which was responsible for forcible ‘conversions’ to
Roman Catholicism [Ed.: in Fascist Croatia] under threat of death
– and was also the Supreme Military Apostolic Vicar of the
Ustashi Army, which effected the slaughter of those who failed to
convert [Ed.: to Roman Catholicism]. [Ed.: Jesuit Archbishop]
Stepinac was known as the ‘father-confessor’ to the Ustashi, and
continually bestowed the blessing of Holy Mother Church [Ed.:
i.e., the Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State] upon its
members and actions.”

“Surratt, John Harrison” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “Jesuit-trained John Harrison Surratt (a Roman Catholic and
an arch conspirator involved in the Lincoln assassination) died
in Baltimore, Maryland in 1916. The majority of the conspirators
were Roman Catholics, including John Wilkes Booth. The plot to
assassinate Lincoln was ‘hatched’ in the home of Mary Surratt
(John H. Surratt’s mother) – a home which was frequented by Roman
Catholic priests from the Washington, D.C. area. (Mary Surratt
was a devout Roman Catholic whose father-confessor was Jesuit
B.F. Wiget – who also happened to be her son John’s mentor.)

After Booth mortally wounded President Lincoln on April 14, 1865,
the manhunt for the conspirators ensued. John Harrison Surratt,
with assistance from Roman Catholic priests in the USA and
Canada, was able for quite some time to elude capture. Two Roman
Catholic priests in Canada, Charles Boucher and LaPierre, hid
Surratt and helped him to set sail for England. Surratt later
arrived in Rome, where he became a member of the Pope’s personal
bodyguard, a Zouaves military unit. When U.S. officials came to
Rome to arrest Surratt, he was able to ‘escape’ from the papal
guards who were escorting him. U.S. officials caught up with
Surratt in Egypt, and brought him back to Washington, D.C. for a



civil trial (in 1867) for his part in the Lincoln assassination
conspiracy. Jesuits from Georgetown attended the trial, and
helped to ‘sway’ the jury in favor of the defendant. Thus,
despite overwhelming evidence of John Harrison Surratt’s guilt,
the result of the trial was a ‘hung (i.e., deadlocked) jury’.

Upon his death in 1916, arch conspirator John Harrison Surratt
was honored for his devoted service to Papal Rome (i.e., to the
Roman Catholic Church-State) with a ‘Solemn High Requiem Mass’ –
officiated by three Roman Catholic priests!”

“Taylor, Zachary” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Zachary Taylor was born in 1784, and was assassinated in 1850.
This former U.S. general became the 12th President of the United
States in 1849, and served for 16 months. The Jesuits and Papal
Rome, who would later foment the American Civil War, had their
agents in the USA trying to get President Taylor to authorize an
invasion of Cuba. (Taylor refused!) Such an invasion would have
given three Roman Catholic European countries (i.e., Spain,
France, and Austria) and England the opportunity to declare war
on the USA and to destroy the young American Constitutional
Republic. (Papal Rome and a number of European monarchs had made
plans to destroy the American Constitutional Republic at the
Congress of Vienna in 1814-15, and at Verona, Italy in 1822. Top-
level Jesuits ‘fine-tuned’ those plans at Chieri, Italy in 1825.)
President Taylor had also drawn the wrath of the Jesuits and
Papal Rome by speaking out strongly about preserving the American
Union – a Union that the Jesuits were working overtime to split!

Author Burke McCarty tells us that ‘on the 4th of July [Ed.: in
1850] arsenic was administered to him [Ed.: i.e., President
Zachary Taylor] during a celebration in Washington… He went in
perfect health in the morning and was taken ill in the afternoon
about five o’clock – and died on the Monday following, having
been sick the same number of days and with precisely the same
symptoms as was his predecessor, President [Ed.: William Henry]
Harrison.’”

“Thirty Years’ War” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“The Thirty Years’ War took place from 1618 to 1648. It was
basically a ‘war of annihilation’ against the Protestants in
Central Europe, with a large portion of the war orchestrated by
Holy Roman Emperor Ferdinand II (reigned 1619-37) at the constant
urging of his two Jesuit father-confessor-advisors (Becan and



Lamormaini). The Thirty Years’ War decimated much of Germany, as
well as other areas of Central Europe. Indeed, the blame for the
carnage of the brutal and bloody Thirty Years’ War can be laid
directly at the feet of the Roman Catholic Jesuit Order. As
German historian Karl Theodor Griesinger stated in 1873: ‘The
whole frightful responsibility for this terrible Thirty Years’
War must rest upon the Emperor Ferdinand II, and his teachers,
rulers, and bosom friends, the Sons of Loyola [Ed.: i.e., the
Jesuits].’”

“Tiso, Monsignor Jozef” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI &
TTT): “Jesuit monsignor Jozef Tiso was the dictator of Fascist
Slovakia during World War II, and was responsible for the murder
of Jews and Protestants. (According to author Edmond Paris,
Monsignor Tiso had the distinction of being the first dictator in
Europe ‘to deport the Jews’.)”

“Ustashi” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The
Ustashi were ‘[Roman] Catholic Actionists’ – i.e., the Roman
Catholic militia in pre-World War II Croatia [which was then a
part of Yugoslavia]. The Ustashi were basically a Roman Catholic
‘fifth column’ located inside Yugoslavia. (Will the Knights of
Columbus serve as a Roman Catholic ‘fifth column’ inside the USA
if agents of Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome attempt to set up a
totalitarian Roman Catholic Fascist Police State in this
country?) Ustashi assassins shot to death King Alexander of
Yugoslavia on October 9, 1934 during his official visit to
France.

Author Avro Manhattan tells us the following about the Roman
Catholic Ustashi: ‘[Ed.: Croatian Roman] Catholic religious
orders gave total and continuous support to the [Ed.: Roman
Catholic] Ustashi [Ed.: militia – and later the army of the
Fascist State of Croatia]. Before the establishment of the
Independent State of Croatia (1941) their convents were hiding
places for the Ustashi terrorists, [Ed.: where they] concealed
Ustashi presses, and were depositories of Ustashi subversive
literature and even of hand grenades, guns and dynamite.

The Ustashi carried out their [Ed.: pre-World War II terrorist]
activities screened by members of [Ed.: Croatian Roman Catholic]
religious orders, male and female. Nuns prepared uniforms,
emblems and medical equipment for Ustashi detachments.’ (End of
quote)



The Ustashi would later become the military forces of the Roman
Catholic Fascist State of Croatia during World War II. Ustashi
military units, frequently led by Franciscan priests, monks, and
friars, carried out a vicious and brutal genocide against
innocent Serb Orthodox Christians (men, women, elderly, and
children) that took the lives of up to one million Serbs. Jesuit
Aloysius Stepinac, Archbishop of Zagreb, was the Supreme Military
Apostolic Vicar of the torture-loving, mass-murdering Ustashi
Army killer units. He and his friend, Jesuit Ivan Saric,
Archbishop of Sarajevo, planned, choreographed, and orchestrated
‘the Vatican’s Holocaust’ in Fascist Croatia from 1941 through
1945.

Avro Manhattan wrote a book, ‘The Vatican’s Holocaust’, that
documents this Roman Catholic genocide against innocent Serb
Orthodox Christians in Croatia during World War II.”

“Vietnam War, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“The official dates for the Vietnam War are c. 1957-1975. The
major combatants were: initially, French military forces versus
Communist insurgents; after the defeat of the French, it was the
military forces of the South Vietnamese government and the
military forces of the United States of America versus the
military forces of the Communist Viet Cong (located inside of
South Vietnam) and the military forces of Communist North
Vietnam. (Note: The greatest American involvement in this war
took place from 1965 through 1969.)

The Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State was responsible
for the Vietnam War. Author Avro Manhattan stated: ‘The role
played by the [Ed.: Jesuit-controlled] Vatican in the Vietnam War
(1956- 1976) was not only important, it was decisive. …Since
without the Vatican such a war would have never occurred.’ (End
of quote)

Avro Manhattan also tells us: ‘Initially, the Vietnam conflict
had nothing to do with the USA. …It had been a problem dealing
exclusively with French colonialism. The defeat of France during
the Second World War (1940-1945) had inspired Indo-Chinese
national aspirations for ultimate independence from French
Imperialism throughout Asia.

…The [Ed.: Jesuit-controlled] Vatican opposed the move [Ed.: for
an independent Vietnam] since it wished to retain and to control



the former French colonies; to that effect it plotted the setting
up of a Vietnam controlled by Vietnamese [Ed.: Roman] Catholics
[Ed.: who were a small minority]. …[Ed.: The Jesuit-controlled
Vatican] plotted for a territorial split which divided the
country into North and South.’ (End of quote)

Avro Manhattan and other authors have also pointed out that U.S.
military involvement in the Vietnam War resulted largely from the
oppression of the Buddhists (approximately 90% of the population)
in South Vietnam by the Roman Catholics (approximately 10% of the
population), led by Roman Catholic President Diem and his two
fanatical Roman Catholic brothers – one brother headed the Secret
Police, and the other brother was the Archbishop of Hue (a city
located in the central portion of Vietnam on the South China
Sea).

Manhattan tells us: ‘…It was the [Ed.: Jesuit-controlled]
Vatican, with the help of the U.S. Catholic lobby headed by
Cardinal Spellman, that initially propelled [Ed.: Roman Catholic]
Diem into power [Ed.: in South Vietnam]. The powerful trio,
namely [Ed.: Pope] Pius XII, Cardinal Spellman, and John Foster
Dulles, were behind the setting up of a semi-totalitarian regime
in South Vietnam from its inception.’ (End of quote)

Manhattan tells us the following about South Vietnamese President
Diem: ‘President Diem was a fanatical [Ed.: Roman] Catholic who
ruled South Vietnam with an iron fist. He transformed the
presidency into a virtual [Ed.: Roman] Catholic dictatorship,
which he used to crush his religious and political opponents with
the utmost ruthlessness.

He [Ed.: i.e., President Diem] persecuted non-Catholics, and
particularly the Buddhists. By his discriminatory methods he
caused the disruption of the [Ed.: South Vietnamese] army and the
[Ed.: South Vietnamese] government. This eventually was to lead
to the USA’s military intervention in South Vietnam.’ (End of
quote)

One source lists U.S. casualties in the Vietnam War as follow:
Number of Americans killed: 58,167. 365,000 Americans were
wounded. More than 2000 are missing-in-action.”

“Weishaupt, Adam” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“Adam Weishaupt was born in Ingolstadt, Bavaria (southern



Germany) in 1748. In 1775 he became a professor at the Jesuit
College at Ingolstadt in Bavaria, where he taught Roman Catholic
Canon Law. Jesuit Adam Weishaupt PRETENDED to leave the Jesuit
Order in order to set up the modern version of the ‘Illuminati’
(a Jesuit front group) on May 1, 1776. (Note: Some folks falsely
believe that members of the Illuminati are controlled and led by
Jews. They are not! It is the Jesuit Order that controls ‘the
Illuminati’.) Jesuit Adam Weishaupt died in 1811 in the good
graces of the Roman Catholic Church, to which he had given a
lifetime of faithful service.”

“Wiget, B.F.” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “Jesuit
B.F. Wiget was the father-confessor of Mary Surratt, in whose
home the plot to assassinate Lincoln was hatched, and was the
mentor of her son, John Harrison Surratt (an arch conspirator in
the Lincoln assassination). Jesuit Wiget was also a ‘spiritual
director’ of John Wilkes Booth, who shot President Lincoln.”

“World War I” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The
official dates for the First World War are 1914-1918. The major
combatants were: the United States of America, Great Britain,
France, and Russia (the Allies) versus Germany and Austria-
Hungary (the Central Powers). (Note: More than eight million
troops were killed in this war!)

The Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State played a major
role in fomenting World War I. Author Edmond Paris tells us:
‘What were the Hapsburgs [Ed.: Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic
rulers of the Austro-Hungarian Empire] supposed to do [Ed.: after
hearing the statement of Pope Pius X in 1913 that Austria-Hungary
should have punished the Serbians]? [Ed.: The answer: They were
to] chastise Serbia, an Orthodox [Ed.: Christian] nation. The
prestige of Austria-Hungary, of those Hapsburgs who, with the
Bourbons of Spain, were the last supporters of the Jesuits…would
have greatly increased. For [Ed.: Jesuit-controlled Papal] Rome,
the affair became one of almost religious importance; a victory
of apostolic monarchy over Czarism could be considered a victory
of [Ed.: Papal] Rome over the schism of the East.’

The ‘kickoff’ of World War I occurred when Austria and Serbia
commenced hostilities on August 2, 1914.

One source lists U.S. casualties in World War I: Number of
Americans killed: 116,516.”



“World War II” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The
official dates for the Second World War are 1939-1945. The major
combatants were: the United States of America, Great Britain,
France, and the Soviet Union (the Allies) versus Germany, Italy,
and Japan (the Axis).

The Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State played a major
role in fomenting World War II by putting Roman Catholic
dictators (many of whom hated Jews) into power all across Europe
during the 1930s. For example, Roman Catholic Adolf Hitler was
put into power by Jesuit-controlled Knight of Malta Franz von
Papen, Monsignor Ludwig Kaas (a head of the German Roman Catholic
Center Party), and other influential Roman Catholics. (Hitler’s
Nazi SS was modeled after the Jesuit Order, and had Roman
Catholic priests in top positions within the SS Central Security
Service.) Roman Catholic Benito Mussolini was put into power in
Italy by Jesuit Don Luigi Sturzo, chief of the Catholic Party in
Italy. (Mussolini had as one of his top advisers, Jesuit Petre
Tacchi-Venturi.)

The Jesuit-controlled Vatican signed Concordats with both Nazi
Germany and Fascist Italy. A Jesuit monsignor, Jozef Tiso, was
made dictator in Fascist Slovakia. In Roman Catholic Fascist
Croatia, Roman Catholic Ante Pavelic became dictator, and with
the help of two Jesuit prelates – Aloysius Stepinac and Ivan
Saric – carried out the extermination of up to one million
innocent Serb Orthodox Christians from 1941 to 1945. Jesuit-
controlled Papal Rome supported all these Roman Catholic
dictators throughout World War II.

At the end of the war, Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome helped many
of the worst of the Nazi and Fascist war criminals to escape to
other countries via the ‘Vatican Ratlines’.

One source lists U.S. casualties in World War II as follow:
Number of Americans killed: 405,339. (There were over 25 million
military deaths and over 47 million civilian deaths – including
6,000,000 Jews – during World II – the ‘fruit’ of this Jesuit-
Vatican-fomented war.)

Ed. comment to the preceding two definitions: French author
Edmond Paris, who was born a Roman Catholic, tells us: “The
public is practically unaware of the overwhelming responsibility
carried by the Vatican and its Jesuits in the starting of two



world wars – a situation which may be explained in part by the
gigantic finances at the disposition of the Vatican and its
Jesuits, giving them power in so many spheres, especially since
the last conflict.”
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